


The making of “More cases of syphilis” by Megha Satyanarayana 
 
The county public health department puts much of its disease data online, and it's pretty 
up to date. So, I was curious, and started leafing through it. I actually noticed an HIV 
statistic first, and when I called the health department, they started telling me about 
syphilis and how HIV infection makes syphilis easier to contract and vice-versa. Sure 
enough, when I saw the records, it looked like the trend in syphilis was going up. Then, 
when we started talking about who was getting sick, a really interesting factoid came up. 
Charlotte is a big city, but still a bit behind other big cities when it comes to public health 
concerns. Something happens in San Francisco, New York, or Atlanta, and it's about 3 
years before Charlotte gets it. So, based on public health practices, where a person with 
any infectious disease is asked to disclose people they've come in contact with, the 
department realized that this particular upswing was in men who sleep with men, a 
known problem in the previously mentioned big cities. In essence, Charlotte had arrived 
into big city-dom with this crisis. 
 
As infected men listed their partners, there was a ton of overlap. The internet, they would 
say, is where they met their partners, and folks were going to the same sites - hence the 
overlap in names - a social network much like Facebook, but for sex. After that, it was 
just a question of getting the numbers right and suddenly you have an interesting story, 
because a) men were willing to disclose all partners, male and female, which doesn't 
always happen with stigmatized diseases and b) the disease has shifted, from 
predominantly black, poor and gender-nonspecific to men of all income levels and 
ethnicities who sleep with men, and just a few women. Because it's sexually transmitted, 
the new upswing in syphilis has forced the county to reexamine how they talk about 
protected sex in a population that for the last 25 years has been practically forced to 
practice safe sex, and the message is no longer working. 
 
This article, which originally ran on July 30, 2007, has been reproduced in its entirety on our 
website with permission from The Charlotte Observer. 


